
 
Issue 1 
Spring 2016 NEWSLETTER 
Welcome to the WCNL 
newsletter.  This is our 
very first issue, designed to 
ensure teams are well 
informed and kept up to 
date with all current and 
future developments with 
our league.   
 

The committee work 
tirelessly on behalf of all 
teams to ensure we all 
enjoy playing regular 
netball in a safe 
environment; we hold 
meetings every 6-8 weeks.  
The committee all work on 
a voluntary basis and 
decisions are always made 
in the best interests of 
everyone involved in the 
league.  All committee 
members are listed on the 
page overleaf, if you have 
any comments, queries, 
suggestions or complaints 
throughout the season 
please do not hesitate to 
contact us.  
 

If anyone has any items 
they would like us to list in 
a future edition please 
send details to 
Fiona@insightsol.co.uk - 
all requests will be 
considered.  
 

Have a great summer league 

From the Committee  

Summer League 2016 
 

Spring/summer is almost upon us - the WCNL summer league kicks 
off on Monday 11th April.  All games in the summer start at 7pm, 
however, as usual we recommend for the first week or so, if 
possible, teams agree to start a little earlier (approx. 6.45am) to 
ensure you can complete your game in the light!  This has to be 
arranged and agreed between the teams.   
 

This year we have 59 teams entered into the summer league 
across 8 divisions.   

NEW FOR SUMMER ‘16 
Following feedback from many teams, 
it has been decided the player of the 

match will now be decided by the 
umpires.  Umpires for each game will 
chose the player of the match for the 
opposing team.  Whilst we will ensure 
all umpires are informed, please can 
you ensure your umpire is aware of 

this new development.  Further 
details will be sent out with the 

Teams playing at 
CWHS ... 

Can both teams ensure the 
posts are put away at the 

end of each match. 

UMPIRES 

UMPIRING FORUMS 
The new All England rules will 
come into force for Winter 
2016. WCNL in conjunction with 
Lin Smith, Regional Umpiring 
Secretary will be setting up local 
umpiring forums in Worcs 
throughout the summer - it is 
essential all umpires attend so 
please look out for dates to 
ensure your umpire attends.  
Details will be available 
shortly ... 



The WCNL Committee 

President Sue Maund 

Vice President/Vice Chair Person/Treasurer/
Tournament Secretary 

Dawn Wallis 

Chair Person Catherine Mullen 

General Secretary Jo Hawes/Fiona Lawson 
jo@insightsol.co.uk/ 
Fiona@insightsol.co.uk 

Fixtures Secretary Sarah Edwards 

Umpiring Secretary Julie Shaw 

Press Office Justine Turberfield 

IT Officer/Website Claire Rainbow 

AGM Secretary Bev Weaver 

Co-Options (up to 6 max) Abigail Marshall 
Sarahann Holmes 

 

 

Summer League Monday 11th April 
Wednesday 13th April 
Thursday 14th April 
 

Summer Tournament Wednesday 22nd June 
 

AGM & Presentation 
2016 

Monday 26th 
September 
 

Dates for your 

diary 

 
 
 

Winter League 2015/16 - 
Results 

Winners Runners-Up 

Division 1  

Redditch WNC Whites 

Division 2  

UBMS WNC Blacks 

Division 3  

BJ Dappers Zodiac Insight 

Division 4  

WNC Jewels WNC Sapphires 

Division 5  

Saracens Fawns WNC Emeralds 

Division 6  

Scarletts Raider Rockets 

Division 7  

Zodiac Moons Malvern Hearts 

If you have any queries/comments/complaints, 
please email the General Secretary(s) - everything 

we receive will then be discussed at the next 
committee meeting.  

Congratulations to all  

winners & runners-up 


